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Subject:�
Proposed deletion of ITU-T Recommendations�D.400R and D.401R agreed to by Study Group 3�at its meeting on 12 June 1998�
�



To the Director-General,


Dear Sir,


1	At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 3 (Tariff and accounting principles including related telecommunications economic and policy issues), I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, at its meeting from 2 to 12 June 1998, agreed to delete ITU-T Recommendations D.400R and D.401R, in accordance with the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 8, § 8.8, of WTSC (Geneva, 1996). 58 Member States, eight of which belong to the TAL Group, participated at the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.


2	The Annex gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.


3	Having regard to the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 8, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 25 September 1998 whether your Administration approves or rejects this deletion.


Should any Member States belonging to the Tariff Group for Latin America and the Caribbean be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving, in which case and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.


�
4	After the above-mentioned deadline (25 September 1998), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Notification.





Yours faithfully,








Th. Irmer�Director of the Telecommunication �Standardization Bureau


























Annex: 1


�
ANNEX


(to TSB Circular 123)


Proposed deletion of ITU Recommendations D.400R and D.401R


ITU-T Recommendations D.400R (Accounting rates applicable in telephone relations between countries in Latin America) and D.401R (Accounting rates applicable to telex relations between countries in Latin America) were adopted in 1976. Studies conducted early in 1998 have shown that the maximum accounting rates indicated in those Recommendations are obsolete and cannot be used for negotiating accounting rates. The Tariff Group for Latin America and the Caribbean has decided to delete those Recommendations.
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